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Talofa, Kia ora, Welkom,  Huānyíng, Yōkoso, Bienvenida, Sata srī akāla, fáilte,  croeso,
بكأهلا ,欢迎 ,ようこ

Team work has proved invaluable this term from all staff and volunteers with many going
above and beyond the call of duty. As we limp to the end of the term with two more teaching
staff isolating, working in a team has been vital to ensure our school, students and
community are not overly affected by the covid environment we live in. I quickly learnt a
variety of other roles while staff were away this term, while continually consolidating what I
have learnt as DP/Acting Principal over the last 15 years. This term has indeed been very
challenging for the education sector due to the quickly changing covid environment and the
varied challenges of designing systems to keep staff and students safe.

We are looking forward to the return of our Principal Moira Campbell next term and I will
continue with my SENCO/DP/Acting Principal roles.

I have really enjoyed the opportunity to lead the school and thank you to all the staff and
volunteers, including a very special thank you to my Leadership Team who have been
amazingly talented, supportive and adaptive.

New Students
As our roll climbs, we need to be able to pre-plan classes, especially our New Entrant
classes. If you have a child who is turning 5/6 this year and are looking at enrolling them,
please let Andrea in the office know.

Sports
With covid rules changing, we are planning on having junior and senior school athletics early
next term. We are also hoping to start Box Fit lessons. Skateboarding continues at school,
weather permitting, and we are hoping to have inter-school rugby. We will also continue with
swimming until the end of the term.

Anna Cooper is meeting with the sporting association tomorrow to discuss details around
Winter Hockey, Year 5 and 6 Water Polo, Basketball and Rippa Rugby. Netball is starting
early next term and teams will need coaches. If you are able to help, please contact Anna
Cooper at school this term, as the season starts the first week back.

If you are able to help with any of the sports mentioned above, please see Anna Cooper in
Room 1 or email anna@levinnorth.school.nz.
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Thank you to Aleni and Horowhenua Rugby for supplying our students with
mouthguards. Anna recently visited a local shop to purchase mouthguards but only found
one on the shelf - after one phone call to Aleni - our students have spent the week playing
rugby!

Health Survey
We had a great response to our Health Survey and of most importance, 100% of those that
replied, wanted to ensure mental health and wellbeing was at the forefront of our school
Health Curriculum. So it was great to walk into Room 13 yesterday to see our 5 year old
students stretching and doing mindfulness activities in class. We are trained in the Pause,
Breathe, Smile Programme which was developed by the Mindfulness Education Group and
supported by the Mental Health Foundation.

Pause, Breathe, Smile shows a range of benefits to help manage anxiety and many other
issues. Pause, Breathe, Smile increases one’s calmness, focus, self-awareness and
improves positive relationships with others. At our last Teacher Only Day we learnt how
trauma affects students and we learnt strategies that we can use when working with
students with trauma.

Body Care and Physical Safety also featured prominently in the responses. Students being
aware of their bodies and feeling comfortable in themselves were other key messages from
the survey, along with keeping themselves safe both physically and from the many negative
aspects of social media.

Also having a healthy body and mind and informing students about aspects of healthy eating
was also important.

We are currently reviewing the information gathered and will be making changes to enhance
programmes that we are currently doing or introducing new teaching programmes to ensure
needs outlined in the survey are met.

Reminder: Next Thursday 14 April is the last day of school for Term 1



Room 3’s Riddle

Monday & Tuesday       4th & 5th April 3.00pm – 6.00pm
Monday & Tuesday      11th & 12th April 3.00pm – 6.00pm
Tuesday                          19th April 3.00pm – 6.00pm
Monday & Tuesday      25th & 26th April 3.00pm – 6.00pm

Phone (06) 367 3311 for any enquiries, WALK INS welcome.



Swimming still going strong Science in action

Below are the instructions for our School App:




